
  

   

 

President's Message 
 

 

To state the obvious, we are going through a very rough time in our lives.  COVID-

19 is a very serious problem, but we will prevail.  To date, I have heard of only one 

Club member testing positive for the virus, and we wish her a speedy and 

complete recovery.  Our prayers are with her.  However, with our daily lives having 

changed so much in the last month or two, our members seem to be coping well, 

as witnessed by the postings on Facebook.  Creativity and humor will help us all, 

and keeping a positive attitude will help as well.  Keep up the good work. 

 

Also obvious is the fact that the Club hasnôt been doing much in the way of 

activities since our last meeting in March.  As you know, all March and April 

activities have been cancelled, including the VA flower planting, and I am not sure 

what May will bring.  The Board will have to take a look at what is and is not 

allowed by the state and local governing bodies, and then make a decision.  In any 

event, since the number of Club events will probably be greatly reduced, the 

membership attendance requirements for the current year will not be traced or 

enforced. 

 

Please stay safe and I hope to see you all soon! 

 

Don Pickles, President 

   

 



 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 

 

BIRTHDAYS   

Sue Dahman Apr 3 

Janet Trost Apr 10 

Traci Ramsey Apr 10 

Gary Duke Apr 17 

Bob Bradley Apr 19 

Peggy Craig Apr 20 

Tony Jokerst Apr 23 

    

ANNIVERSARIES   

Dennis & Janet Trost Apr 17 

Gary & Jan Murray Apr 19 

Bill & Gail Mattler Apr 29 

Gary & Erin Duke Apr 30 
 

 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 
 

The St. Louis Corvette Club met at our new meeting place, Jillyôs, and on our new 

meeting date of the first Tuesday of the month, March 3, 2020. 

  

The meeting was called to order by President Don Pickles at 7:00 pm and the 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.   

  

The Introduction of Officers was as follows:  President- Don Pickles, Vice 



President- Rick Doerr, Secretary- Ron Hagenow, Treasurer- Marcia Sheer, 

Sergeant at Arms- Mike Kirby, Membership- Mike Kunst and Immediate Past 

President Ray Queen.  One of our sponsors, Mark Gerecke, and his family were 

also present. 

  

Don reminded everyone about the sign in/attendance sheet, 50/50 tickets, event 

signups and attendance prizes.  Don explained the situation about Grand Slam 

and why we no longer were going to meet there.  Don asked what everyone 

thought of our new meeting place and everyone seemed to enjoy it.  It is large 

enough to hold most of the club.  

  

We had one new couple as guests, Gene and Marian Glandt.  They own a 1999 

pewter convertible and have had several Corvettes previously, going back to a new 

1958.  They look forward to joining the club. 

  

President Don Pickles requested a motion to accept the secretaryôs 

minutes.  Randy Howard made a motion to accept the minutes and they were 

seconded by Chris Woods.  The motion passed. 

  

Treasurer Marcia Sheer presented the treasurerôs report.  Ken Payne made a 

motion to accept the report and it was seconded by Anne Pickles.  The motion 

passed.  

  

Membership Chairman Mike Kunst read the names of the March birthdays and 

anniversaries.  He reported that we had 96 regular members, 6 lifetime members, 

15 associate members and 4 sponsors for a grand total of 121.  He also 

congratulated Jim Givens for his recent retirement. 

  

NCM Ambassador Judy Dooley reported that the new exhibit at the NCM is Car-

Toon Creatures, featuring drawing and creations from Ed ñBig Daddyò Roth which 



were curated by Tom Peters.  Big Daddy was famous for creating the creature 

called Rat Fink back in the 60s.  Also congratulations to Kirt and Marcia Sheer for 

becoming new members of the Museum.  A reminder that the Anniversary Bash is 

in April so you are urged to register soon. 

  

NCCC Governor Jeff Craig reported that he will be attending the Midwest banquet 

on March 7.  Autocrosses will be starting up in April with the first one in Pekin on 

April 25-26.  He also reminded everyone of the Route 66/St. Louis Corvette Club 

autocross on June 26-27.  However we lost our venue at Family Arena and they 

are pursuing other sites.  There are also several autocrosses upcoming at Rantoul 

and Pekin.  Jeff urged people to attend the national convention which is July 5-10 

in Indianapolis.  They are making it more family friendly with many events other 

than racing.  He also mentioned that the Midwest region is the largest in NCCC 

and sponsors the most events.  

  

Newsletter Editor Kathy Mueller requested that you send newsletter articles directly 

to her rather than using the club newsletter email.  Mike Kunst reported a number 

of members still do not open their newsletter email.  He also reminded everyone 

they need flyers for events. 

  

Webmaster Steve Kirby reported everything was on target. 

  

Mark Gerecke gave our sponsorôs report and noted there are only 4 C7s left.  They 

are planning on getting in 65 C8s this year, with 3 already built.  All their allocations 

have been taken but he anticipates some may be turned back.  Mark also noted 

they have a good selection of used Vettes if anyone is interested.  Mark also 

complimented Jillyôs as our new meeting location.  He mentioned former member 

Bob Kusky recently purchased a new Blazer. 

  

By-laws chairman Ron Hagenow reported by-law ballots on proposed changes are 



available tonight. 

  

The Christmas committee reported they were on target. 

  

The History committee reported they were on target. 

  

The Nominating committee reported they were on target. 

  

The Charity Committee reported that the proposed trivia night has been postponed 

until the fall. 

  

The Parade Committee Rick Frierdich reported that Veterans Day Parade signups 

are available tonight. 

  

Marty Dooley reported that the VA hospital cleanup and planting is now April 26 

beginning at 1:00 pm.  Meet at Building 52 and we will go for food afterwards. 

  

Vice President Rick Doerr reviewed the following events: 

  

Previous:   

  

February 19 was the Retireeôs Lunch at Corner Pub by Kirt and Marcia Sheer.   We 

had a good turnout. 

            

Future: 

  

March 3 is the club meeting tonight. 

  

March 14 is the Crazy Bowl at DuBowl sponsored by the Dooleys and 

Howards.  Food afterwards at the Picklesô house.  Flyer has been sent out.  $4 per 



person for bowling and $4 per person afterwards to cover food at the Picklesô 

house.  Bring an appetizer/dessert to share plus your beverage. 

  

March 18 is the Retireeôs Lunch at Fortelôs Pizza beginning at 11:30 

am.  Sponsored by Kirt and Marcia Sheer. 

  

March 29 is the first Fritzôs night.  Meet around 6:00 pm. 

  

John Midkiff spoke briefly about a Collectors Car Trivia night on April 4 in St. 

Charles.  It runs from 7:00 pm to 11:00 pm.  He has flyers available. 

  

Rick Frierdich is sponsoring the April 15 Retireeôs Lunch at Rosalitaôs in Des 

Peres.  Signups are available. 

  

Rich Luebcke spoke about the Corvettes, Camaro and Collector Car car show at 

Chaumette Winery scheduled for May 16.  This is in support of PRISM.  The show 

is from 11:00 pm to 3:00 pm. 

 

Randy Howard mentioned there is a meeting at Gianinoôs on March 12 at 7:00 pm 

for those going on the St. Judeôs run in May or anyone else that is interested. 

  

Barb Payne discussed the upcoming Boonville trip and reported there are 37 

people signed up so far. This is July 17-19.  She mentioned that there was a 

service charge she was unaware of when ordering the tickets so those going need 

to pay $1.50 more.  

  

Under New Business Sherri Marlo mentioned that the Paws for the Cause benefit 

in Columbia, IL is coming up soon and she has 2 tickets if anyone wants to join 

their table.  They are $75 each.  Ray Queen mentioned that Pam will be placing an 

order soon for shirts, etc. so if you are wanting any club wear, please email her 



soon. 

  

President Don Pickles made several announcements.  Bob and Chris Woods 

donated money toward the VA hospital planting tonight.  Also Bob from Bobôs 

Gasoline Alley, who we visited recently, died suddenly this week.  Club member 

Dale Zeisset had a heart attack recently while in Florida.  He is doing well and he 

and Valerie are on their way home.  Also Carl Cox mentioned he will be going on 

an Honor Flight in the next few weeks.  Congratulations and thank you for your 

service, Carl! 

  

There were also announcements from two members with new cars.  Bruce and 

Kathy Wooldridge recently purchased a Shark Grey 2016 coupe in Texas and 

Kevin Yovich recently purchased a 2017 Black Rose Z06. 

  

Thank you to Rick and Mary Doerr for bringing the dessert tonight.  Next month the 

cake will be brought by John and Angie Midkiff. 

  

The 50/50 winner was Kathy Wooldridge for $110.00. 

  

There were 57 members in attendance.  

  

Attendance prizes were won by Randy Howard and Theresa Luebcke. 

  

The next meeting will be on Tuesday, April 7, 2020 at 7:00 pm. 

  

Bob Woods made a motion that the meeting be adjourned, and it was seconded by 

Jeff Craig.  The motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.  

  

Thank you for attending.  Drive Safely, Save the Wave and always have fun! 

  



 

Respectfully Submitted by Ron Hagenow - Secretary 

   

 

 

 

Committee Reports & Sponsor Reports 
 

 

NCM Ambassadors Report  

 

 

Well if you havenôt heard, the National Corvette Museum BASH (4/22-25) has been 

postponed to May 28-30.  If you have registered for this event and still plan to 

attend on the new weekend, your BASH registration will be transferred to those 

days, so you donôt have to do anything.  If you canôt make it for the new dates then 

you will need to cancel your reservation for the BASH.  Cancellations made now 

through May 7 will get a full refund.  You can cancel by logging into your account 

on the website and cancelling on line.  If you need help call or email the NCM and 

let them know you need to cancel.  If you have registered for a road tour or 

banquet it will be transferred.  If the NCM needs to change their schedule, you will 

be notified.  If you could not make it for the April BASH but now can make the new 

May BASH you can go to the website and register for it online. 

 

They are trying to keep all of the events and banquets on the same days as 

before.  For instance, if an activity was on Thursday 4/23 it will now be on 

Thursday 5/28.  As of now G.M. will be in attendance.  

 

You will need to cancel or reschedule your hotel reservations for the new dates. 

Right now the National Corvette Museum is still open along with the Motorsports 

Park.  They are taking precautions due to the Coronavirus. 

 

Judy & Marty Dooley 

NCM Ambassadors  

 



 

 

Future Events 
 

 

 

NCCC Events 

 

NCCC events are on hold till May. The cancellations could continue further into the 

summer. 

  

Jeff Craig  

 



  



  

 



  



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 

 

Articles 
 



 

 

The St. Louis Corvette Club 

Historical Society Column 

By Ron Hagenow 

History Committee: Ron Hagenow, Marty Dooley and Mike Kirby 

 

 

What Happened This Month of April in Previous Years 

  

In April 2005, Marty Dooley was our president.  According to the newsletter, 

members were urged to bring their ideas about establishing by-laws (some things 

never change!).  There were 30 members in the club and plans were underway to 

start maintaining a garden at Building 52 at the JB Veterans Hospital.  Plans were 

also underway for some members to attend the Bash at the National Corvette 

Museum where they were going to unveil the new C5 Z06.  There was also a 

planned car show in May, which incidentally was when Ron Hagenow first met 

members of the club and saw Gary Murray.  Gary and Ron worked near each other 

for several years before the Hagenows moved to Alabama. 

  

In April 2014, Ann Brown was our president and on the front page of the newsletter 

was a picture of the 1 Millionth Corvette looking real nice and then a picture of it 

flattened due to the sinkhole at the NCM.  Member Steve Lyle had recently 

suffered a heart attack which continues to be a running theme in the club (stay 

healthy guys!).  In addition to our annual VA garden cleanup, we had a mystery 

run, which is always fun.  We hope to have one this year.  The winners from the 

Crazy Bowl held in March were Larry Akins and Ann Brown.  Our newsletter editor 

was Don Giovanoni and he posted a recipe each month.  No one submitted a 

recipe for April so Don printed his most favorite and elaborate recipe, peanut butter 



 

toast!  Miss you, Don! 

  

In April 2017, Ray Queen was our president and we had 96 members in the 

club.  Retireesô lunch, VA garden cleanup and the NCM Bash were on our 

calendar.  Several members participated in the Little Egypt Corvette Club Rally as 

well as an outing at Shooterôs in Columbia, IL.  There were several pictures of Jeff 

Craig wrenching on an engine, which happens frequently.  If youôve ever seen him 

at an autocross, then you know why.  

   

 

 

In 2008 there was a group of Corvettes going through the area that belonged to 

an internet Corvette club called 63-67 Corvettes.com.  They were travelling old 

Route 66 from Chicago to California.  We found out about them and had dinner 

with them at Ruby Tuesdayôs in Fenton.  One guy had just restored a 64 and 



 

was pulling a trailer.  He was from New York and drove from his home to 

Chicago and then the entire route.  When finished he went up the coast into 

Canada and drove across Canada back to New York.  I believe he put over 

5000 miles on his car in this one trip. 

   

 

 

In April 2006 we went to the Fin Inn in Grafton.  We also got on the Grafton 

Ferry.  We got a lot of looks with the ferry full of Corvettes.  

   



 

 

In April 2011 we went on a Geo Caching expedition organized by Eric 

DeBruin.  Most of us didnôt have a clue and I seem to remember Steve Gerecke 

finding most of the treasures.  The most fun was travelling to the various cache 

sites and naturally having lunch. 

   

 

 

 

From Dream toé Almost Reality 

By Mike Grubb 

   

 

 


